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2022 California Crop Update

From Your 	   
        Commission By April Aymami

        Industry Affairs Director

As part of the California Avocado 
Commission’s crop estimating 
efforts, an annual mid-season 

crop estimating survey is conducted 
among growers and handlers during the 
month of April. We would like to take a 
moment to thank the growers and han-
dlers for their participation in CAC’s 
recent round of surveys. 

Through the grower and handler 
surveys, the Commission is able to col-
lect the most up-to-date volume infor-
mation and anticipated harvest timing. 
Both sets of surveys collect volume in-
formation, as well as variety distribu-
tion. Additionally, the handler survey 
requests each organization provide 
harvest projections for the remaining 
months of the season. The results of 
these surveys are used to inform the in-

dustry of the projected total crop that is 
expected to come to market and serve 
as a guide that helps shape the timing of 
CAC’s marketing efforts.

Utilizing the results of both the 
2022 grower and handler mid-season 
surveys, the Commission has updated 
the 2022 California crop estimate to 286 
million pounds – which consists of 272 
million pounds Hass, 8 million pounds 
Lamb-Hass, 5 million pounds GEM and 
1 million pounds of other varieties. This 
updated volume is a 20-million-pound 
reduction from the December 2021 
handler pre-season estimate of 306 mil-
lion pounds. The decrease in volume 
mostly comes from Hass (19 million 
pounds), however a slight reduction to 
the Lamb-Hass volume also has been 
made (1 million pounds).

This year the grower survey rep-
resented a response rate of more than 
40% of California’s producing acreage 
and an estimated yield of 6,087 pounds 
per acre. The estimated yield by coun-
ty shows two-thirds of the production 
from northern growing regions, with 
one-third coming from the southern 
region. Detailed results are included 
in this article, with a summary below 
of the top five counties’ average yield 
per acre  and  the  percentage  of  the 
286-million-pound crop estimate each 
represents:

• Ventura - 42%
• San Diego - 29%
• Santa Barbara - 15%
• San Luis Obispo - 8%
• Riverside - 4%
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wrap up. With this in mind, CAC will 
conduct another survey of handlers in 
early July to get a better understand-
ing of the total volume remaining at 
that time. The Marketing Committee 
will meet again in late July to discuss 
the survey results, ensuring that CAC’s 
marketing efforts are aligned with when 
California fruit is in season.

Once a total crop volume is de-
termined, CAC utilizes the informa-
tion provided by handlers to develop 
monthly and weekly harvest projec-
tions. Using the updated crop volume of 
286 million pounds, along with the vol-
ume that was harvested through April 
2022, the table above represents how 
handlers estimated the remaining crop 

would be harvested on a monthly basis. 
In early June, the Commission’s 

Marketing Committee met and dis-
cussed the results of these surveys. 
While there was support for Califor-
nia’s crop projections over the next few 
months, there remain some questions 
as to how much fruit has yet to be har-
vested and when California’s season will 

Monthly volume projections based on AMRIC handler survey.

Four-year average and AMRIC handler harvest projec-
tions with actual 2021 and 2022 harvest overlays.


